
The FenHil News 

‘Respect, Honesty, Kindness and Collaboration’ 

23rd November  2018 

Website: www.fenstanton-hilton.eschools.co.uk      Twitter: @Fenhilp     PTA Twitter: @FenHilPTA

Dear Parents and Carers, 

PTA News 

The PTA elves and fairies are hard at work prepping for 
the Christmas Fayre, which is on Friday 30th November 
from 3.30 to 5.30 pm. 

Your child(ren) will come home today with raffle tickets. 
Please can you ask your friends, family or neighbours to 
buy some? We promise that there are some AMAZING 
prizes to be won.  

Children will also bring a cake plate home. Cakes (bought 
or made – we are hugely grateful for all) should be 
brought in on the day of the Fayre, please. 

We’ve got some cracking fun and games lined up for you, 
but we desperately need more people to help with 
running some of these. If you can spare 30 mins (or 
more) during the Fayre to help out, please get in touch 
at fhpspta@gmail.com. We promise you'll have as much 
fun as the children! 

Look out for an email early next week with all the details 
you will need for the big event, including how you can 
see Santa in his grotto! We’ll also let you know which 
house got the most house points from Tombola Week! 

Diary Dates 

         Christmas Fayre: Friday 30th November, 3.30–5.30pm 

         Present room (Juniors): Tuesday, 11th December 
(over lunchtime) 

         Present room (Infants): Wednesday 12th December 
(over lunchtime) 

 
100 Cribs – Hilton Methodist Church 
 
100 Christmas cribs from around the world will be 
displayed in Hilton Methodist church during the 
weekend of 23rd-25th November, 2018. Entry is free. 
ALL ARE WELCOME.  
 
 
 

 
 
All weather shoes 
 
Now that the weather is turning it would be good for the 
children to have a spare pair of ‘field shoes’ in their bag. 
If your child plays football with ‘Over and In’ each 
lunchtime then the suggestion is that they bring their 
football boots in to help them get the best out of the 
game.  
 

Reading Helpers 

We would love for any parents, grandparent, aunties or 

uncles to come in and help us. If you are willing to hear 

children read, we would be so grateful of your time. We 

especially need volunteers in Key Stage 2. Please contact 

the office if you can help us out.  

Parking for FunTimes 

We continue to have parents parking in our car park or 

round by the bins to drop off their children to FunTimes. 

Please do not do this – please use the church car park 

and avoid parking on the road around Church 

Lane/Street as it causes blockages, danger, and upset to 

our neighbours.  

Youtube Videos 

It has been brought to our attention that some children 

are watching inappropriate content on youtube. Please 

monitor what you children watch and if possible use 

‘kids youtube’ which is a much safer platform.  

Guitar Lessons 

Looking to buy that special Christmas gift?? Our resident 

guitar teacher, Mr Cory has 1 30min weekly lesson slot 

(8.30 - 9.00), and 1 15min weekly lesson slot during the 

school day available after Christmas on Fridays. If your 

child is aged 7 or above and would be interested, please 

contact Mr Cory via email 

at jimmypagefans@hotmail.com with your child’s 

name, class, school and contactable home and mobile 

phone numbers. Please note that these slots are 

available on a first come, first serve basis. 
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Parent Lunches  

We love welcoming our parents in for lunch and will be 

having ‘class weeks’ in the future where you can come in 

on any day during a given week and eat with your child. 

Please be aware that due to our safeguarding measures, 

you must stay at the office end of school and not make 

your way through school unaccompanied.  

Hilton Feast Week Christmas Fair 

Please see attached poster detailing the Christmas 

Party that the Hilton Feast Committee are putting on.  

 

The countdown is very much on in the Worth Household 

now! Such an exciting time of year for so many reasons. 

As a school we have much to be thankful for this year 

too.  

Have a happy weekend with your families,  

Kind regards, 

Claire Worth,  

Headteacher 

 

 

 


